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The 16" Asian Society of Conservation Medicine
(ASCM) Conference in Korea

Shu-Chia Hu » Yen-Wen Chen

Abstract

Two researchers from Veterinary Research Institute (VRI), Ministry of Agriculture
attended the 16™ Asian Society of Conservation Medicine (ASCM) Conference in Jeju
Island, Korea from October 9™ to 13", 2023. The conference covered three major
topics: strengthening partnership for wildlife health and conservation, wildlife rescue
and rehabilitation (restoration), and wildlife conservation: biosurveillance and
forensic. Researchers from different fields shared their experiences and research by
keynote lectures, oral presentations, and poster presentations. In this conference,
VRI’s participants provided the following presentations entitled “Identification of
paramyxoviruses in bats, Taiwan”, “Pathological findings of the lower respiratory
tracts in Formosan Pangolins in Taiwan”, and “Epithelial tropism of canine distemper
virus in Siberian weasel” by two oral presentations and one poster. They also
participated the avian necropsy workshop held at Jeju National University and visited
the Jeju Wildlife Rescue Center. The ASCM conference provided many opportunities
for the collaborative communication of information and experiences between
researchers from different countries and organizations, as well as for discussions on
the latest developments in the wildlife conservation, rehabilitation, disease
surveillance, and forensic pathology. Through these activities, this conference built up
the regional consensus and strengthened cooperation. Participants comprised industry,
governmental, and research units from different fields and countries, which
highlighted the importance of the ‘One Health’ approach advocated by the WOAH
and WHO.



